[bookmark: _GoBack]I live 5kms from the central part of township of Paterson NSW 2421. This is only 22km from Maitland NSW 2320. This area is a mobile phone blackspot. I do not get mobile coverage at my place of residence, not even for texting. This alone is a huge inconvenience due to the dependence on mobile phones, texts etc especially for confirming medical appointments, logging into MyGov etc. Due to this, my main connection to the outside world at home and for ADSL internet is the Land Line Phone. Due to my health issues, my employers allow me to work from home when required. the only reason I am able to do this is because I have the landline phone and ADSL internet connection. PLEASE do not reduce/remove the land line services UNTIL such time as mobile phone issues in rural and semi rural areas are resolved. (which based on conversations with Telstra, and complaints to ombudsman, is not going to be anytime soon due to costs. Telstra has stated it is not cost viable for them to fix/upgrade infrastructure in these areas) 

